
 

Pastoral Council Meeting Minutes 
May 17, 2018 

7:30 p.m. 
Rectory Conference Room 

 

1)--Call to Order – The meeting was called to order by Marv Wolf with Fr. Pat, Deacon Mark, Greg Bohn, Nic Meyer, 
Sara Yahr, Glen Bell, John Butschlick Michael Darvin, Andy Gonring, Angie Bell, and Don Felix present from the Pastoral 
Council. 

2) Opening Prayer / Reflection – Don Felix - Fr. Pat (Handout):  

3) Approval of minutes for March meeting: The April minutes were approved by consensus. 

4) Clergy Report: Fr. Pat / Deacon Mark:  
Interviews continue for a replacement for Joseph. Brian Mase and Katie Talbot are helping in this effort. 
The Spring Assembly of Priests took place at Elkhart Lake. 
Deacon Dave and Mary Young continue the Vocations prayer ministry. 
Met with prospective Council Nominees to inform them of the role of a Council member.  ( 6 nominees attended) 
Attended an “Amazing Parish Workshop” at St Francis Cabrini. 
Will help with Confirmation this weekend at St Francis Cabrini. We have 3 candidates who couldn’t attend our service. 
Fr Justin has moved out of the rectory. He has been assigned to another parish. 

Deacon Mark: 
The Adoration Committee has been working on the 10th anniversary celebration which will take place in February of 
2019. June 18 2018 will mark 50 years since Pope Paul VI restored the diaconate as a permanent ministry in 
Roman Catholicism. 
 

5) Pastoral Council Elections: The council reviewed the process that we will use to conduct the elections this coming 
weekend. 

6) Strategic Planning Committee: Fr. Pat is developing this committee to look at space needs, privacy concerns, 
Handy-cap accessibility and other issues that may arise during the course of the study. 

7) Finance Council Report –   The Finance Committee continues to familiarize itself with parish funds, grants and 
Trusts and the purposes for which they were established. $2200 was approved for new signage on parish property. 

8) Committee Reports & Updates: 

     a) Worship – Nic: Nic talked with Scott Eakins and they will be meeting soon. 

     b) Formation – Angie: - No report this month. 
     c) Evangelization – Sara: No report this month. 

     d) Human Concerns – Greg: On the weekend of April 28 and 29 St Vincent de Paul placed a truck on the North 
parking lot for “Bundle Sunday”. Donations will be used for SVDP outreach program. 
The Geranium sale took place on Mother’s Day. The money raised will be given to the “Seed of Hope” which uses the 
funds for education on life issues and other pro-life efforts. 

     e) Stewardship – Sara: No report this month. 

     f) School – Angie: Holy Angels School was recognized at this year’s NCEA national convention by Today’s Catholic 
Teacher magazine. The magazine praised the World Languages Program which provides all students with Spanish, 
German and Chinese instruction beginning in kindergarten.     
Chris Mathews and Sue Hammon will be retiring at the end of this term.    
  



9) Open to All:  Discussed next meeting date. 

10) Adjournment – Adjourned about 8:40PM 

       Next meeting: Thursday July 12, 2018 –7;30 pm  

        Opening Prayer:  Jim Gardner 
         Topics: TBD 
Respectfully submitted, 
Don Felix 
 

 

  



                                                                                                                                                                        


